M5 junction 2 southbound exit weekend closures 
 
Starting this weekend
 
To fully complete the southbound carriageway concrete repairs, waterproofing and surfacing works, we need to fully close the M5 southbound exit at junction 2 for up to 8 weekends. 
 
These full closures will allow us to complete this work safely and reduce the need for overnight closures. 
 
Weekend closures will be from 8pm Friday to 6am Monday. The closures are currently planned for the following weekends:
 
1. Friday 11 May 2018 - Monday 14 May
2. Friday 18 May 2018 - 6am Monday 21 May
3. Friday 25 May 2018 - Tuesday 29 May 2018*
4. Friday 1 June 2018 -  Monday 4 June 2018
5. Friday 8 June 2018 - Monday 11 June 2018
6. Friday 15 June 2018 - Monday 18 June
7. Friday 22 June 2018 - 6am Monday 22 June
8. Friday 29 June 2018 -  Monday 2 July 2018
 
*During the Spring Bank Holiday weekend, the slip road will close at; 
10pm on Friday 25 May and open at 6am Tuesday 29 May.
 
Any changes to the above will be advised as soon as possible.
 
Diversion 
 
The diversion route will be signposted with drivers wishing to exit at M5 junction 2 southbound diverted down to junction 3 and then back to junction 2 where they will be able to exit the M5 via the northbound exit.
 
However signage will be in place indicating that the junction 2 exit is closed on the southbound approach to M5 junction 1. Variable Message Signage on the M6 will also be used to notify those approaching the M5 from the north and south.
 
We expect local routes will be busier than usual. Please plan and allow extra time for your journeys. If you could share this information with your friends, family and colleagues and/or through social media please. 
 
We understand the level of disruption this project involves and would like to thank motorists, businesses and residents for their patience. We apologise for any inconvenience these closures may cause.
 
Kind regards 
 
Celia Davis 
Stakeholder Liaison Manager
Working on behalf of Highways England
Kier Services I Highways
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